Another Successful Apex Dumfries U Turn Volunteering Project 

Much of the beautiful Solway coast, resident wildlife and migrating birds around the Caeleverock area can only be seen by those visitors able to negotiate walking over large areas of boggy wetland. This presents a major problem for many of our less able bodied residents and visitors to Dumfries and Galloway.
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Not a problem for the U Turn Volunteers!
Beginning in early January, over several weeks and plank by plank, the construction of a walkway began.
[image: image2.jpg]



The Team endured ice cold temperatures, snow, rain, high winds and pretty much every delight the Scottish weather could throw at them to complete the 100 metre long access walkway.

In a bleak and unforgiving environment, without even a tree to shelter behind, this was true dedication with the team refusing to give up and working as one tight unit to keep the job going and moral high. 
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Special thanks go to:
The U Turn Volunteer Team of David, Steve, Steven, Wendy, Stuart & Alan – for giving up their time and energy, coming up with all the good ideas, working in extreme weather conditions, never complaining and, as one SNH official commented on his site visit, “Producing work of such a high standard, equalling, and in some areas surpassing that of earlier works by time-served tradesmen”.

Specific contributions:

· David – having the strength to knock the posts in with “That Big Hammer”

· Steve – for nailing on every single plank

· Steven – for helping carry materials to the site.
· Wendy – for sheer dedication despite the weather and a leaky wellie

· Stuart – for stapling, by hand, metre after metre of mesh as an anti slip solution.

· Alan – for keeping up the moral and always offering to help when other where feeling the strain.
Also

· Nick (SNH Reserve Manager) – for securing funding for materials and guidance throughout the project.
· Robbie (SNH Gamekeeper) – for keeping the Quad bike running back and forwards with supplies

· Matthew (Apex Staff Volunteer) – for his hard work and keeping up moral

· Chris (U Turn Group Leader) – for walking around making sure everyone else was busy and driving the minibus (At least that’s what everyone else said)
On behalf of Apex Dumfries we would like to wish SNH continued success in their conservation work which enables visitors and residents of Dumfries & Galloway, able bodied and not so able bodied, to access one of the most beautiful areas of the British Isles. 
